## **UAW REGION 1D**

## Steve Dawes, Director ♦ Scott Zuckschwerdt, Assistant Director

UAW

1940 W Atherton Road, Flint, Michigan 48507-2201 Phone: 810.767.0910 ● Fax: 810.767.5807

INTERNATIONAL UNION, UNITED AUTOMOBILE, AEROSPACE & AGRICULTURAL IMPLEMENT WORKERS OF AMERICA – UAW

RORY L. GAMBLE, PRESIDENT

RAY CURRY, SECRETARY-TREASURER

VICE-PRESIDENTS: TERRY DITTES . CINDY ESTRADA . GERALD KARIEM

To: Select Region 1D Local Union Presidents, Financial Secretaries, Recording Secretaries, and Chairs

Re: Terry Lint Memorial Scholarship at Grand Rapids Community College (GRCC)



## Terry Lint Memorial Scholarship

During his time in the U.A.W. Terry Lint served as Vice President and President of Local 1231 from 1971-1975. In July of that year, he was appointed to the staff of Region 1D. He served on the board of several organizations in Kent County including the Grand Valley Labor News, Inc. and United Way. In 1989, Lint was assigned to the International UAW Education Department under Region 1D Director Paul Mastos and subsequently in 1990 appointed Director of the UAW Educational Department by International President Owen Bieber; serving in that capacity until his retirement from the UAW in 1996.

This scholarship is a wonderful opportunity to assist students in funding their educational goals and comes in the form of an annual \$1,325 scholarship (\$662.50/semester) for those selected.

To apply for the Terry Lint Memorial Scholarship, students must already be admitted to GRCC. Once admitted, students use their GRCC credentials (received when accepted) to log into the GRCC scholarship system. The application process is online at <a href="https://www.grcc.edu/money">www.grcc.edu/money</a> Once the general application is completed, students will be directed to click on "Recommended Opportunities" and then the UAW Terry Lint Memorial Scholarship.

Students must print off the verification form located in the application online and the UAW Local's President or Financial Secretary must sign. Students must then upload the signed, completed form back into the application along with their essay and click submit. If the Local is closed, call 616-949-4100 to arrange a Regional Servicing Representative signature.

## APPLICATION DEADLINE for 2021-2022 school year: March 15, 2021

If help is needed with this process or you have any questions, please contact the Financial Aid office via phone or email at 616-234-4030 or <a href="mailto:scholarships@grcc.edu">scholarships@grcc.edu</a> In person assistance is also available with no appointment necessary in the GRCC Enrollment Center during business hours.

Please make this information available to your membership

In solidarity,

Steve Dawes Director

SDdr:opeiu494afl-cio